
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT MEETING    OCTOBER 18, 2022 

MEMORIAL BUILDING      7:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ken Jacques, B Manning, Tamara Butcher, Dick Hendl, Pat Zullo, Darrin Patten and Poul 

Heilmann 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m.  

 

Dick, Jeff, and Ken investigated the status of the paint on the Town Hall and determined that it was not in 

need of being repainted at this time.  Pushing it off for another year and revisiting it again next year 

would be acceptable to all. Ken shared with the members that there had been a buildings committee 

operating as a subcommittee to the Planning Board. He felt it was useful and would like to see it re-
activated. Jeff expressed interest in serving as a member as did Poul. Ken thought Janet Roberts might 
be interested and he would reach out to her.  
 
Minutes of October. Tamara moved to accept as written, Dick seconded unanimously approved.  

 

Pat Zullo shared with the committee that he would like to hire a third patrol person and in doing that felt 

the dept needed a 3rd cruiser. He has priced out a Dodge Ram 1500 with an MSRP of $49245, outfitting it 

with all the needed items would bring the total to $87283.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

Tamara Butcher 

Town Administrator 


